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July 25, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that would authorize the King County Executive to enter into five agreements with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) for State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing of capital costs associated with five wastewater capital projects. These low-interest loan agreements will save King County $24,838,497 in interest expense over 40 years ($5,370,509 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing.
The five projects that have been awarded State Revolving Fund loans for state fiscal year 2013 and the amounts awarded for each are as follows:

· Barton Combined Sewage Overflow (CSO) Control Project Design - $4,644,790

· Murray CSO Control Project Design - $5,001,000

· North Beach CSO Control Project Design - $2,947,050

· South Magnolia CSO Control Project Design - $5,193,826

· Fremont Siphon Replacement Project Facilities Plan - $2,213,531

The total amount awarded is $20,000,197. The loan agreements are all in the form of the sample agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 2.7 percent; compounded monthly over a twenty-year term. 
The use of Ecology’s SRF loan program meets the goals and strategies of King County’s Strategic Plan of financial stewardship. The Wastewater Treatment Division utilizes SRF loans to exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength. The use of alternative financing benefits our ratepayers in keeping our rates as low as possible. Additionally, each of the projects meets the goals and objectives of environmental sustainability by protecting and restoring water quality.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-684-1236.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywood, Chief of Staff
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    Executive Office
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Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
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